HALINEN LAW OFFICES, P.S.

A Professional Service Corporation

David L. Halinen, P.E., Attorney at Law 1019 Regents Boulevard, Suite 202 Tacoma: (253) 627-6680

davidhalinen@~halinenlaw.com Fircrest, Washington 98466-6037 Seattle: (206) 443-4684
Fax: (253) 272-9876

January 11, 2011
VIA EMAIL AND FIRST CLASS MAIL

Pierce County Public Works and Utilities

Office of the County Engineer

Field Engineering Division

Attn: Jerry P. Bryant, P.E., Field Engineering Manager
Tacoma Mall Office Building

4301 S. Pine Street, Suite 446

Tacoma, WA 98409-7207

Pierce County Public Works and Utilities

Traffic Engineering Division

Attn: Marlene Ford, P.E., P.T.O.E. Associate County Traffic Engineer
Tacoma Mall Office Building

4301 S. Pine Street, Fifth Floor

Tacoma, WA 98409-7207

John F. Salmon III

Office of the Pierce County Prosecuting Attorney
Civil Division

955 Tacoma Avenue S., Suite 301

Tacoma, WA 98402-6713

Kathy Hunter, Deputy Assistant Director, Transportation Safety
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Fronda Woods

Assistant Attorney General

Utilities and Transportation Division
P.O. Box 40128

1400 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W.
Olympia, WA 98504-0218

Re:  TR-100036
COPIES OF FLAGGER CARDS.
(USDOT Crossing No. 085536 R)
(WUTC Crossing No. 42A32.40)



Pierce County Public Works and Utilities, Attn: Jerry P. Bryant, P.E., and Marlene Ford, P.E.
John F. Salmon III, Office of the Pierce County Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division

Kathy Hunter, Deputy Assistant Director, Transportation Safety, WUTC

Fronda Woods, Assistant Attorney General, WUTC

January 10, 2011

Page 2

Dear Pierce County and UTC Officials:

In follow-up to my January 6, 2011 letter to David W. Danner of the WUTC, I am
writing on behalf of my client Meeker Southern Railroad (“Meeker”) to forward flagging cards
for four certified flaggers from Asphalt Patch Systems, Inc. who will (or may) be involved in the
temporary flagging of the 134th Avenue East Crossing: (1) Sharon K. Ward (who holds a
Washington State Traffic Control Supervisor’s card, which I understand is actually a higher level
certification than evidenced by the Washington State Traffic Control Flagger’s card), (2) Jim L.
Rose, (3) Craig Allen Smith, and (4) Gordon W. Vail IV. Photocopies of their respective cards
accompany this letter.

Note that Asphalt Patch Systems, Inc. and I learned today that Jim L. Rose’s Washington
State Traffic Control Flagger’s card expired November 2010. The office manager of Asphalt
Patch Systems, Inc. advised me this afternoon that Mr. Rose will be attending a recertification
class this Wednesday, January 12, 2011 to qualify for a new card, which he is anticipated to
receive immediately following the class. I will forward that new card to you immediately
following receipt of it.

Sincerely,

HALINEN LAW OFFICES, P.S.

David L. Halinen

Enclosures

(e Meeker Southern Railroad
Attn: Byron Cole, Manager (via email and First Class Mail, with copies of enclosures)
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